John Milne Murray, M.D. 82 Marlboro Street Boston, Massachusetts

Dear Dr. Murray:

In connection with my inquiry regarding bills due the International Psychoanalytic Verlag which was forwarded to you from Dr. Kubie's office, the situation is as follows. Several years ago the Psychoanalytic Study Group of Los Angeles purchased some books from the Verlag. Before the bill was paid, the Nazi government took over, and Mrs. Munk, who was treasurer of the Study Group at that time, was advised (by Dr. Kubie, I believe) not to do anything about the bill for the time being but to await further instructions. I am now the treasurer, and what I want to know is, has the American Psychoanalytic Association or any of the Societies had any occasion to make a decision regarding such a bill, and, if so, how it was handled?

If you have any information at all regarding this matter, I should appreciate your letting me know about it.

Sincerely yours,

Charles W. Tidd, M.D. Treasurer

CWT :MB